
Headteacher’s Message 

It’s been a very busy week at Cop Lane. We are all immensely proud of our 

Y6 children, who have approached their SATs in a calm and mature manner. 

Well done all! 

We were very pleased to receive a letter from Nick Gibb, who is the         

Minister for Schools, congratulating us on our phonics scores. Cop Lane’s 

results in 2022 placed us in the top 1% of schools nationally. Well done to 

all the children and staff for their hard work.  

The Christian Aid non-uniform day is now Thursday 18th May. This is          

because of a whole football festival taking place on Friday. Sorry for the 

confusion.  

Finally, an update went out yesterday regarding sports day. Unfortunately, 

the school field is still quite boggy and the forecast continues to look     

changeable. Therefore, the reserve date is the 23rd June 2023.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: hope 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

17.05.23—Sports day—

infants AM/ juniors PM 

(POSTPONED DUE TO 

WEATHER/ FIELD) 

18.05.23—non-uniform 

day for Christian Aid      

donations 

18.05.23—EYFS out at 

‘Bring Your Wellies’ 

19.05.23– YR 4 out at the 

Science Festival at UCLAN 

19.05.23-HALF TERM Back 

in school 05.05.23 

23.06.23—Reserve sports 

day 

07.07.23—Summer Fair  
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PTFA News 

The next PTFA meeting is on the 10th May at 7pm in the Brown Hare. All welcome. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that for the first time since 1998, the     

United Kingdom will play host to the Eurovision Song Contest and will do so on behalf of last 

year’s winners, Ukraine, who are unable to host due to the ongoing war. This year marks the 67th 

edition of the competition and 37 countries have chosen to compete for the famous, life-changing 

trophy. The city of Liverpool will be hosting this year’s event and it’s thought that more than 160 

million people will be watching. The children considered the question: ‘Do you think music has a 

positive impact on the world?’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this 

newsletter. 

 

Reflection Time 

‘Just as the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom 
for many.’ 

                                                                                                                         Matthew 20:28 

This week in our worship,  the children have continued to explore the coronation and reflect on 
this historic event. In their discussions, the children have talked about service and what it 
means to serve others. Jesus says in the Bible that he came to serve not to be served.  



 

 

Governor Update 

A meeting of the Quality of Education  committee was held on the 9th May 2023 in school. 

The impact of the meeting was: 

 

 Governors received detailed information on French and Science from subject leaders. 

 Governors reviewed the current SIP priorities 2022/23 and progress made so far. 

 Governors commended the recent awards the school had received.  

 

Governors lived out the Christian vision by increasing their knowledge and understanding 

of the wider subject areas, which in turn helps the governors to support/ monitor the     

curriculum to ensure the very best of our children. 

 

School opens at 8:45am 

 

 

 

 

 

We are seeing a number of children late each morning. Just a quick reminder that the 

school gates open at 8:45am and close at 8:55am. Children can be dropped off at any time 

between these times. Thank you for your continued support.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 




